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It’s Summer 2023!  
 
It’s Summertime!  Boy, is it! It’s hot 
hot hot!  It’s really warm out there but 
still, we have been doing some great 
things! 
 
The 2023 FPZA Annual Conference is 
in the books, and it was a good one!  It 
was held in Delray Beach and a good 
time was had by all!  Thanks to the 
Gulfstream/South Florida Chapter for 
hosting! See conference summary later 
in this edition.  
 
The sessions were very well attended, 
and the awards luncheon was especial-
ly terrific as the Surfcoast Chapter was 
awarded Chapter of the Year!  Being 
the best Chapter is hard work and we 
have been at it.   
 
If you went to the 2022 Annual Con-
ference in Captiva, you may have had 
the opportunity to attend the session 
called “Affordable Housing Jeopardy.”  
Well, the Surfcoast Chapter was fortu-
nate to have the session presenters be 
kind enough to again conduct a Jeop-
ardy format game at a luncheon held in 

March at the Halifax River Yacht 
Club.  The game was the same, but the 
questions were different!  It was great 
fun! 
 
Our next luncheon is scheduled for the 
end of August, and the topic is the 
Community Rating Service (CRS).  
You should all be receiving the event 
information flyer shortly and more in-
formation is contained in this issue.  
Hope to see you all there! 
 
We also have two community service 
projects scheduled for September and 
look forward to your assistance with 
some or all of them! 
 
We very much appreciate our Surf-
coast Chapter members.  To show you 
just how much, we have a Membership 
Appreciation night planned for Octo-
ber.  For more information on that, 
please continue to read through this 
issue and enjoy! 
 
See you at an event 
very soon! Happy 
Summer!  
 
 

WHAT’S INSIDE WHAT’S INSIDE 
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SHOW ME THE MONEY! 
 

On March 31, 2023, Surfcoast Chapter mem-
bers met at the Halifax River Yacht Club in 
Daytona Beach to participate in a one-of-a-
kind Affordable Housing trivia game.  Game 
show hosts, Jessica Gow and Nika Hosseini, 
attorneys with CobbCole law firm provided 
question categories that included “Carrots 
over Sticks” (incentive approaches), “Discount Shopping” (funding ap-
proaches), “Code Hacks” (very obvious) and “Lions and Tigers and CLTS, Oh 
My!”.   
 

15 participants accepted 
the trivia game challenge, 
and came out winners in 
the end!  It was an enter-
taining approach to learn-
ing a nuanced and signifi-
cant issue.   
 

Thank you all for participating! 
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 Overview of Upcoming Events 

Luncheon Events: 

August 25, 2023 
Community Rating System (CRS) 

Featured Speaker:  Ms. Constance Bentley 
Volusia County CRS Coordinator 

Location: Center at Deltona 
For Details See Page 5 

September  29, 2023 
Live Local Act 

Featured Speaker: Ms. Jessica Gow, Attorney 
CobbCole Law Firm 

Look for Location and Details Soon 

 

Community Service Projects: 

September 9, 2023 
Grocery Giveaway 

West Volusia Dream Center 
For Details See Page 6 

September 16, 2023 
Annual International Coastal Cleanup  

Co-sponsored with VCARD 
For Details See Page 7 

 

Other Upcoming Events: 

Surfcoast FPZA Social Get Together 
October 13, 2023 

Big Tunas Beach Bar 
For Details See Page 8 

State Regional Forum  
Hosted by the Central Florida Chapter 

Details for Event Forthcoming 

Annual Surfcoast Gala and Awards Ceremony 
December 8, 2023 

For Sponsorship Details See Page 11 
Call for Awards Information See Page 12 & 13 
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Surfcoast Chapter is hosting a Social Event for networking and just plain 
FUN!  Our Chapter members are the BEST in the State, and the Board wants to 
show our appreciation to all of you.  The Chapter will provide the appetizers and 
2- free drink tickets to all FPZA members.  If you bring a non-FPZA member 
friend with you, your names will be entered into a drawing for a chance to win a 
$100 Big Tuna gift certificate.  If the friend joins the Surfcoast Chapter that 
evening, your drawing chances triple!  See the Flyer below and come join us.  
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 WELCOME NEW PLANNERS 
 

The FPZA Surfcoast Chapter welcomes  
Ms. Rebekah Cottle, Planner II, with the Volusia Coun-
ty Growth Management Department 
 
Give us a little background on where you are from, and 

how you arrived here.  I grew up in Broken Arrow, Okla-
homa, which is a suburb of Tulsa. I completed my under-
graduate degree in political science at Oklahoma State 
University and master’s degree in public administration at 
the University of Oklahoma. I initially moved to Volusia 
County because I have family in Daytona and Ormond 
Beach.  

 
Tell us about your family. I come from a family of public servants – one of my parents is a civil en-

gineer/city manager and the other is an educator. I think the desire to do community work is 
passed along, so that’s something I hope to instill in my son, who is turning seven years old this 
summer.  

 
How did you become a planner? As I was wrapping up the work for my graduate degree, I heard 

about a project that some of the students in the regional and city planning program were participat-
ing in. It was a series of public outreach events to obtain input about local downtown redevelop-
ment. They had prepared a variety of architectural renderings and organized focus groups. There 
was a great public turnout for the events, which encouraged city employees. It seemed so exciting; 
I was envious and decided I wanted to join in this type of work.  

 
What responses do people give when you tell them you are a planner? There is a range – 

some people have no idea what that means and others see it as an opportunity to talk about 
changes they do or don’t like within the community. Either way, it presents an opportunity to dis-
cuss ways they can be involved in local development.  

 
What improvements would you like to see in the community you live and work? I am excited 

to see the various approaches to affordable housing being implemented in the cities and unincor-
porated Volusia County. It is a great learning opportunity to witness many solutions brought for-
ward to address the same problem.  

 
What are your hobbies and how do you enjoy spending your free time? I love the water, so 

swimming and kayaking are two of my major hobbies. I spend a lot of time at the pool and our lo-
cal parks. Any opportunity for a beach day, I’m there. Lately my son has been refining his fishing 
skills, so I’m learning with him.  

 
What is your favorite/least favorite part of your job? I would say my favorite and least favorite 

parts of my job are often the same. Since planners can be mediators between different public in-
terests, finding middle ground is both challenging and exciting. To me, it feels very rewarding to 
help people participate in government. If someone is displeased with their circumstances, I enjoy 
exploring possible solutions for them and guiding them through the development process.  

 
What are the goals you hope to attain in your planning? I recently started studying for the AICP 

exam and hope to complete that within the upcoming year. One of my major career goals is to be 
involved with the development of affordable housing. 
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Steven Bapp. Became the Director of Growth Manage-
ment of the City of DeBary in June 2023 after working 
for the City of Daytona Beach as a Senior Planner. Ste-
ven is also a Director with the Surfcoast Chapter. We 
wish him much success! 

Mike Disher. Accepted the position as the Town Manager for Ponce Inlet in 
April 2023 after formerly serving as the Town’s Planning Director. Mike has 
served in leadership positions with both the Surfcoast FPZA Chapter and the 
Atlantic Coast Section of the Florida APA. Mike was presented with the Surf-
coast Chapter’s 2021 Outstanding Service Award. Well done! 

Stephanie Doster. Congratulations are in order as 
Stephanie became the Planning Manager in April 2023 for 
New Smyrna Beach after previously working with the 
Volusia County School District as a Planning Coordinator. 

Kimberly Reading. Kimberly is now a Planner III with 
Volusia County serving as its Historical Preservation Officer. Kim previously 
was employed by the City of Orange City as a Senior Planner. Kim was selected 
as the Historic Preservationist of the Year in 2020 by the West Volusia Histori-
cal Society. We wish her much success! 

Joseph Ruiz. Joe has become the Director of Planning and Development Ser-
vices Department moving up from his previous position as the Assistant Plan-
ning Director. Joe is currently serving as a Director with the Surfcoast Chapter. 
Congratulations to you ! 

Samantha West.  Samantha has become the Sus-
tainability and Resilience Manager with Volusia 
County. Before taking on her newest position, Sa-
mantha was the Land Development Manager for the 
County. Best wishes with your new position! 
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 Thank You to our 2022 Platinum Sponsors! 
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 Thank You to our 2022 Platinum Sponsors! 
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Tom Harowski, AICP 
386-316-8426 

tmhconsulting@cfl.rr.com 

Thank you to Our 2022 Gold Sponsors! 
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Tom Harowski, AICP 
386-316-8426 

tmhconsulting@cfl.rr.com 

Thank you to Our 2022 Gold Sponsors! 
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2019 Board of Directors 

 

The Surfcoast Chapter of FPZA promotes cooperation among  
official planning and zoning boards or commissions, civic bod-

ies, citizens, technicians and students interested in planning 
and zoning throughout Volusia County.  

 
SURFCOAST CHAPTER OFFICERS  FOR 2023 

 
Colleen Miles *  President 

Vacant * Vice President 
Debi LaCroix * Secretary 

Becky Mendez, AICP * Treasurer 
John G. Thomson, AICP Retired * Newsletter Editor 

Vacant * Professional Development Officer 
Scott Ashley, AICP * Immediate Past President 

 
DIRECTORS FOR 2023 

 
Joseph Ruiz 

Steven Bapp, AICP 
 

CHAPTER STATE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Helen LaValley 
Colleen Miles 

 
~ ~ ~ ~ 

 
WWW.SURFCOASTFPZA.ORG 

 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

Becky Mendez, AICP 

 
Fiscal Year 2023 started January 1, 2023, with a beginning balance of $17,855.98.  The ending 
balance as of June 30, 2023, was $14,480.89, which included $2,607.14 in revenue and 
$6,101.42 in expenses.  

 


